
 
  

 

Sacred Heart Newsletter 
                                       Newsletter No 6 Term 4 

                  12th November 2020 

 
Fr. Steve’s Mass and Homily: 
The link to last weekend’s Mass can be found here: 
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kySI_B2DQXA 

View the Newsletter online: https://www.shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au/newsletters-forms/ 

  

Dates for the Diary 
 

 

Friday 20 Nov  Free Dress for all students (House Points over 2020) 

Tuesday 24 Nov Uniform Shop open for 2021 Preps 2.30-3.30 pm 

Wednesday 25 Nov 16 Days of Activism starts 

Thursday 26 Nov 2021 Prep Orientation 

   Uniform Shop open for 2021 Preps 1.20-2.00 pm 

Friday 27 Nov  Year 5 Leadership Speeches 

   2021 Orientation Session Year Prep – 5 students 

 

Tuesday 1 Dec  2021 Prep Orientation 

   Uniform Shop open for 2021 preps 1.20-2.00pm 

Thursday 3 Dec  Prep Celebration (format to be confirmed) 

Friday 4 Dec  Reports go home 

   2021 Orientation Session Year Prep – 5 students 

Monday 7 Dec  Student Support Group Meetings this week 

   Final assembly and presentations 

Wednesday 9 Dec Year 6 Graduation (format to be confirmed) 

Monday 14 Dec  End of Year celebrations 

Tuesday 15 Dec  End of Term 4 – students dismissed at 1.30pm 

 
Full School Calendar available at http://www.shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au 

 

https://www.shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au/newsletters-forms/


Dear Sacred Heart families and friends, 
  
WELLBEING FEEDBACK 
Over the past couple of weeks our staff have continued to monitor the overall wellbeing of students, 
keeping in mind that all families and students have experienced huge change and trauma during 2020.  Our 
Year 3-6 student’s participated in a survey called the Six Star Wellbeing Survey and our Prep – Year 2 
students were involved in observation and discussions in regards to wellbeing and ways to deal with 
emotions and support students and families.  The Six-Star Student Wellbeing Survey was designed to gain 
an overall gauge of a student population in six general areas of wellbeing.  
 
Proactively measuring and monitoring the well-being of students may be important for their overall 
wellbeing. Students with high levels of well-being may be more motivated and display greater levels of 
engagement compared to students with low wellbeing. Higher wellbeing may also be associated with 
fewer mental, emotional, and behavioural concerns. The six categories that define the Six-Star Student 
Wellbeing Survey are: mood, resilience, school engagement, communication, positivity, and relaxation.  
 
There are many potential uses and benefits of the survey. These include:  
• Identifying a baseline for wellbeing of the overall student population or specific groups of students  
• Monitoring the wellbeing of individual students and groups of students over time  
• Identifying strengths and potential target development areas for specific student wellbeing programs to 
develop and enhance wellbeing of individuals and groups of students  
• Monitoring the impact of existing wellbeing programs  
• Gaining data and insight into specific areas of wellbeing  
• Compare individual student wellbeing with groups of comparable students or the overall student 
population 
 

 
 

This information will enable us to not only see the overall wellbeing of the student population but also how 
students are tracking individually.  With this information we are able to support students individually, as a 
cohort and as a whole school. 
 
REMEMBERANCE DAY 
Remembrance Day is an opportunity to pay respect and remember the service men and women that have 
served in and died in wars and armed conflicts. This year, thank you to Sandy Morgan and Norah Jacombs, 
the students participated in activities and a reflection in regards to Remembrance Day.  Thank you also to 
Michelle Lord (mother of Harry and Justine) who over Remote Learning time made a number of poppies 



that she gave to the school.  With these poppies we were able to create a display acknowledging this day 
of remembrance. 
 

 
 
KEY ENROLMENT DATES 
Key enrolment dates for Year 5 students in 2021 starting Year 7 in 2023.  Main Points:  

 applications for Year 5 students starting Year 7 in 2023 will open on 27 January 2021  

 applications will close on 20 August 2021  

 offers will be posted to prospective Year 7 applicants on 22 October 2021  

 parents/carers will be required to accept offer made by school by 12 November 2021.  
 
NAIDOC WEEK 2020 
National Aborigines and Islanders Day Observance Committee (NAIDOC) Week celebrates the history, 
culture and achievements of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. Due to the impacts of COVID-19, 
this year’s date was moved from July and is celebrated from Sunday 8 November to Sunday 15 November.  
This year’s theme is ‘Always Was, Always Will Be’. It recognises the continuous connection that Aboriginal 
and Torres Strait Islander peoples have with this land, and that the nation’s story began at the dawn of 
time and not after European contact.  
 
Thank you to Rosanne Mitrovski and the FIRE Carrier student representatives for your contribution this 
week. 
 
CHANGES TO BYOD PROGRAM - Nov. 2020  
Due to upgrades of our server and Wi-Fi systems at the school, we are making changes in regards to which 
devices will be able to connect to the schools network, should families wish to provide for their students, 
as long as they have the following specifications:  

 Chromebook 
 Able to connect wirelessly. 
 Use of School provided account for login .e.g. studentname@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au 

 
Unfortunately, from the end of the 2020 school year, Windows Devices, MacBook’s are no longer accepted 
and no new devices will be connected. IPads, tablet devices, mobile phones are not accepted and will not 
be connected to our system. 
 



The school will provide the following through the initial setup and connection to the school network on 
chrome books only:  
 
∙ Zscaler certificate  
∙ Wireless connection to the network and the internet  
∙ Limited Printers 
 
Students who have previously had PC’s and MacBook’s connected will continue to be able to use these 
at school. 
 
These devices remain the property of the families providing them and beyond the initial setup, the school 
will be unable to provide technical assistance for computer issues caused by students, other than 
suggesting a factory reset. It is the family's responsibility if any damage occurs to the device and these will 
need to be followed up through the manufacturer or point of sale by each individual family. Families are 
responsible for their own backup as School are not responsible for missing data. The School will take all 
due care to ensure that the device/s is look after properly while it is on the school site. 
 
It is recommended that when purchasing a device families consider purchasing an extended warranty, 
insurance and a sturdy carry bag.  
 
If you have any further queries please contact Pat Ashworth  
pashworth@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au 
 
CANCELLATIONS 
Reminder with the need to work out financial reimbursements last week we made the decision, with 
support from the pool, to cancel swimming lessons for 2020.  We have also had to make the hard decision 
to cancel Christmas Carols and 5/6 Camp.  We feel we need to apologise but we know you understand that 
these decisions need to be made and are out of our control in many respects. 
 
FINANCES 
In the coming weeks we will communicate the reimbursement of fees that have not been used in 2020.  
Please be patient as we work this out. 
 
ADVISORY BOARD AND PARENTS ASSOCIATION 2021 
The Annual General Meeting of the Advisory Board and Parents Association will be postponed until the 
start of 2021.  This is an opportunity to elect new members and welcome back existing members, 
especially after a different year. Both these representative groups impact the school and can make a 
difference to your children’s school. 
 
Parents Association 
It is primarily a group of interested parents/carers who organise and run various social, fundraising, and 
'service' activities throughout the year, with a view to providing a sum of money at the end of the year for 
something the school requires, usually earmarked by the Principal in consultation with the School Advisory 
Board, or several smaller projects throughout the year.  
The Parents’ Association also provides gifts for teachers/staff members leaving or retiring, bereavement 
cards for school families, etc.; assists or conducts various morning teas or suppers associated with school 
functions e.g., first day of school, grade six parent's farewell, prep parent's information night etc.  
Sometimes charitable donations are made in special cases with the approval of the Committee.  
You can see that the Parents’ Association fills many varied rolls and is a vital part of school life. The various 
roles within the committee can be whatever people can manage, or as involved as they have the energy to 
make them. The challenge is to get people interested and continually renew the committee. 
 
 



Advisory Board 
The responsibilities of the Board are: 
 

 To actively support Catholic education as described in the Code of Canon Law (canons 793–806) 
and in the directions and guidelines determined by the Archbishop, by: 

 maintaining the Catholic identity and nature of the school 
 sponsoring a comprehensive curriculum which underpins the specific Catholic ethos of the school 
 promoting the best possible pastoral care of students and of members of the school community 
 Monitoring and maintaining the schools Child Safe Standards 
 Maintaining the physical environment of the school. 

 
Nominations can be made this year or at the beginning of the 2021 school year.  If you are interested in 
either of these committees please send an email to Jim josullivan@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au to let 
us know or if you have further questions please ask.   
 
VCE 
Best wishes to all our former students and other family members participating in their VCE exams in 
coming weeks. With most of the students having their final classes this week, I hope the coming weeks can 
be utilised for them all to show their best. After such a tough final year of school for them in this year’s 
trying circumstances, let’s hope they still manage to shine.  
 
A HEALTHY CHALLENGE 
Thank you to the many families that have embraced this challenge.  We have done it!  We made it around 
Australia in 12 weeks and now with the opening of some of the borders we may actually be able to travel 
soon.  Thank you to the families that have sent through their travel distances during this challenge.  Our 
top five contributing families were: Burns, Davison, Nicholson, Keating and Jory.  
 

 
 
Jim & Gina 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:josullivan@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

Student of the Week 

 

     Prep NG  Conor O’Reilly    
1/2 CN  Erica Motschall    
1/2 PA  Finn Ohlsen   
3/4 JD  Harper Bishop 
3/4 NJ  Zarah Clough  
5/6 CM  Noah Brooks   
5/6 RM  Ally Blakely   
Visual Arts  Benji Collins 
PE   Macy Liddiard   
STEM   Matthew Brady-Diaz 
Performing Arts Luke Dooley 
LOTE   Elliot Lee    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Week 4 & 5  Students  of the Week  



News from the Office 
 
 

 
CSEF 
The Camps, Sports and Excursions fund application lodgment date has been extended until the end of 
November. 
 
Families could receive up to $62.50 per child if you hold a vaild means tested concession card (such as a 
health care card). Please note, this does not apply for families who have already received a CSEF rebate 
earlier this year. CSEF usage is normally restricted to camps, sports and excursions activities. As there is 
limited opportunity to undertake these activities this year, it was announced earlier that CSEF could be 
used for technology devices and internet access. CSEF usage has now been expanded further to include 
voluntary school charges, books and stationery. It may not be used for school uniforms, before/after 
school care, music lessons, formals/graduations or compulsory fees. 
 

If you have recently qualified for a healthcare card or think you may be eligible, please contact Allison at 
the office as soon as possible. 

PHOTOS – LAST DAY TO FOR ONLINE ORDERS (NO CHARGE)  Click here: 
https://www.advancedimage.com.au/PublicPortal/Home.aspx?nbnhmHqqedBBSepA7YGxD8y+ceJwx6RC 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.advancedimage.com.au/PublicPortal/Home.aspx?nbnhmHqqedBBSepA7YGxD8y+ceJwx6RC


Sacred Heart Christmas Candle Drive 

 
The Sacred Heart Parents’ Association together with Clai r Scent 

Décor will be running the annual Candle Drive with 20% of all sales 

donated to the school. 

 

Clair has a wide range of candles and delicious scents – this year you 

can even design your own. These candles make the perfect teacher 

gift, Kris Kringle pressie and special something for family and 

friends. 

 

All candles and gifts will be available to purchase via CDF Pay on the 

School Website click on this link:   

 

https://shdiamondcreek.cdfpay.org.au/MonitorOnline/app/#/login  

 
Simply add the item to your cart and choose your favourite scent 

then checkout. 
 

The Pop Up Candle Shop is open to 16th November 

 
Please note: DIY Candles – a template can be collected from the 

Office or emailed to you on request.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

https://shdiamondcreek.cdfpay.org.au/MonitorOnline/app/#/login


This week @ Sacred Heart 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Remembrance Day 11-11-20 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

A NAIDOC lesson for our Fire Carriers  

This week we celebrated NAIDOC 

Week, the acronym NAIDOC stands for 

National Aborigines and Islanders Day 

Observance Committee.  

 

Each year NAIDOC week celebrations 

are held all across the country, to 

celebrate the history, culture and 

achievements of the Aboriginal and 

Torres Islander peoples.   

 

This year at Sacred Heart, the FIRE 

Carriers visited each of the year levels 

teaching them about NAIDOC week and 

its importance to us following the 

theme: “Always Was, Always Will Be”.   

 

Tadhg Keating 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



This week @ Osh Club 

 
Hello to all families from OSHClub Sacred Heart! For those of 
you who don’t know us, we are the before/after school care 
service provider at Sacred Heart Diamond Creek. Our hours are 
7-9 am for before school care and 3.25-6 pm during after school 
care.  
 
In the past couple of weeks we have been doing lots of fun 
activities like making Halloween spiders, playing Halloween 
games such as ‘bucket of guts’, cooking sushi, and of course, 
Lego!  
 
To register and enrol, visit 
https://www.oshclub.com.au/register/ 
 

If you would like to talk to a member of our staff, or just want to check out our space and what we do, feel 
free to visit us in the new multi-purpose room. Otherwise text or call Jaslyn, the coordinator of our service 
on 0478 182 335 or email us at sacredheartdiamondcreek@oshclub.com.au 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community News 

https://www.oshclub.com.au/register/
mailto:sacredheartdiamondcreek@oshclub.com.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
It has been such a hard year on all who live in our community.  We want to thank local 

residents for supporting us and local business during such hard and difficult times.  If ever 

there was a time to show our Community Spirit –then this is the year. 
 

The Community Christmas…..“Light Walk” will be held on  
 

Friday 4th December starting at 8.00pm 
 

We are encouraging all who reside in Diamond Creek, to come out of their homes for one 

night only for a group community walk.  (masks may be required) 
 

We ask that you please help us to ‘spread the word’ about this free event via your 

newsletters and talk to students about how they can use light to make something to carry or 

hold or to dress up for the event.   We encourage lanterns, solar lights, glow sticks.  
 

We want everyone that join us, to feel that warm glowing feeling we get at Christmas and to 

know that we have all been in this together.  
 

Along the way there will be lights in trees and shop windows, there will also be numerous lit 

up Christmas items to be found along the way – for one night only. 

We are encouraging local businesses to be open at this time, so pop in and say Merry 

Christmas to your local traders on the night. 
 

We thank you for all your support of local business during 2020 and look forward to the 

people of Diamond Creek helping us to ‘light up’ our town and feel the Community Spirit we 

are known for.  
 

For more details see the Facebook event - https://fb.me/e/fWAqv7268  

https://fb.me/e/fWAqv7268


 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


